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Security and Enforcement Committee

 May 21, 2018 – Antoine’s Restaurant

MEETING NOTES

Meeting called to order by Bob Simms at 2:14 PM.

Committee members present:  Beverly Fulk, Albin Guillot, Brittany McGovern, Bob Simms.

Committee members absent:   Steve Caputo, Gail Cavett, Bryan Drude, Ann Kesler, Vincent Marcello, Dwyre McComsey, Mike Tilbury, Robert Watters.

Guests:   Emily Remington.

Meeting Notes for April 2018 were deferred for approval at next meeting due to lack of a quorum.

Bob Simms began by talking about the signage that Gail Cavett had worked to get posted by Public Works which clearly defined restrictions on certain length vehicles entering the French Quarter.  The signs have gradually been disappearing, consequently limiting the ability of traffic enforcement officers to write citations.  Simms suggested that the Infrastructure Committee might conduct a survey of missing signs and submit to Public Works, asking that the signs be replaced.  Brittany McGovern advised that Cmdr. Gernon is able to get action on such issues.

Photos were shown of another ongoing traffic issue, House of Blues’ huge artists tour buses.  While navigating to their destination on Decatur they are violating ordinances and have been cited several times, causing angry disagreement.   HOB claims to have an exception agreement with the City.  Simms has studied the Ordinance and could find no exceptions.  Several months ago Cmdr. Gernon instructed traffic officers to hold off on those citations until he could obtain a ruling from the City Attorney, but has not heard back yet so will try working with the new administration.    Albin Guillot felt it should be the responsibility of HOB to prove their claim.  McGovern suggested that FQMD might request that CM Palmer’s office research the Ordinance.  Also pointed out was another Ordinance violation – people are sleeping overnight on the tour buses – sleeping in an RV is illegal.  McGovern noted that the W hotel rents parking spaces by the river for their artists’ tour buses; artists are then shuttled to the hotel.

Simms showed how the first six weeks of 2nd Qtr 2018 Crime Map looked similar to the 1st Qtr in number of robberies and homicides, adding that most occurred after midnight.  Lower Quarter residential area continued to be quiet.  Photos shown of the May 19 shooting on Toulouse at 2:00 A.M. that began with words between two groups in a Bourbon St. bar and moved to the street.  Good detective work coupled with surveillance video from both the Real Time Crime Center and businesses resulted in apprehension of the initial shooter; investigation continues to identify the second group of shooters.  Summary of FQTF 2nd Qtr 2018 app calls, arrests, etc.  to date was also given by Simms.

Traffic and parking citations through May 19 were reported on by Simms.  He advised that Lt. Rose has stopped the writing of parking tickets because the City has gone to electronic tickets; officers have now been told to focus on the many other problem violations.  Frustrations voiced by attendees over violations they wished were better addressed by traffic officers such a bikes being ridden on the Square and sidewalks, bikes going the wrong way, pedicab violations, cars and taxis waiting in the middle of the street, etc., etc.  Cmdr. Gernon will be asked if more attention can be given to those issues.

French Quarter Task Force records 62,000 responses to calls on their 3-year anniversary, and app calls have been slowly trending upward.  FQBA has put information out to members about uploading the app.  Simms advised there have been changes to Version 4.0 that add to its capabilities.

Replacement of Task Force vehicle will cost $8,995.  Kim Rosenberg and Emily Remington worked on the CEA that provides for the City giving the vehicle to NOPD; it has been submitted to the City and awaits approval.  The new vehicle will be ready around June 1.

Discussion about the explosion of gutter punks and vagrants in the French Quarter, as well as the high number of those with mental problems.  Guillot gave an example of what happened in Texas when mental health facilities lost funding.  In one day’s time people’s belongings were packed up, they were kicked out of facilities and given a bus ticket to Houston.  Simms pointed to another element exacerbating unstable behavior – some dangerous strains of marijuana on the streets.

Simms reported that Cmdr. Gernon’s action of pulling some officers off Bourbon St. and putting them in plain clothes is proving successful in arrests.  He commented further that Lt. Rose is horrified by the number of guns on Bourbon St.  This information is often learned when a person is arrested for a different crime such as narcotics, and an illegal firearm is discovered on that person.  Lt. Rose estimates that only 1 in 10 are being detected. 

Next meeting will be June 18, 2018.

Meeting adjourned at 3:05 PM.
Notes compiled by Bev Fulk  
